
The LifeSpan™ Courier:  
TLC Planning™ Client Newsletter 

  
Winter, 2015-16  

©2015 THE ESTATE PLANNING CENTER • Curt Ferguson & Sam Collins • 618-548-3729 • fax 618-548-3585 www.tlcplanning.com 

™ 

™ 

PPLLAANNSS  TTHHAATT  WWOORRKK..  PPEEOOPPLLEE  WWHHOO  CCAARREE
™

    
You cared enough to explore the possibilities. You learned about more than just “probate and taxes.” 

You developed a plan to address details of disability, to minimize risks involved in remarriage, to prepare 

for predators that would prey upon the hard work of others, to be ready for the curve balls life may throw 

at your family, and to guard against unpredictable politicians. You retain the services of experts who must 

stay at the cutting edge and help you take advantage of new opportunities as they arise. After committing 

all this time, energy, thought and money to bringing about the most advantageous results possible for your 

family, what is the worst thing you can think of happening? 

Here is about the worst thing I can think of. Someone who knows far less than you know—who has not 

learned about the results that good plans produce, who did not participate in your estate plan 

development, who has not received the counsel and advice you did as you made dozens of choices in your 

plan design, who does not have your years of wisdom to draw upon, who hasn’t considered all of the 

contingencies covered by your plan—comes along and simply “cancels out” your plan.  

Wouldn’t that be a terrible waste? [cont’d…see page 5 “What’s The Worst That Could Happen?”] 
 

QQuuiicckk  TTaakkeess  oonn  22001155  
BBaacckk  ttoo  tthhee  NNoott--SSoo--BBaassiiccss

™
 We offer 

our clients planning benefits largely 

unknown in the broader estate 

planning community. We reviewed 

eleven of the most interesting and 

innovative options and how they can 

benefit your family, if you choose (or 

chose) to include them in your plan. 

[see more on page 7] 

NNAAEELLAA  ((NNaattiioonnaall  AAccaaddeemmyy  ooff  

EEllddeerr  LLaaww  AAttttoorrnneeyyss)) To meet the 

needs of our aging clients who face 

possible ‘nursing home 

impoverishment,’ Sam Collins joined 

NAELA and has taken the lead in 

bringing you proactive ‘estate 

preservation planning’ tools and 

techniques. You’ll learn more during 

the 2016 Annual Family Reunion
™

! 

‘‘AAuuttoommaattiicc  TTrraannssmmiissssiioonn’’  &&  

‘‘SSpprriinnkklleerr  SSyysstteemm’’…do you have 

them in your plan? Curt and Sam have 

been among the leaders in the National 

Network of Estate Planning Attorneys 

at finding innovative ways to 

minimize income taxes for our clients 

and their heirs. If you don’t recognize 

these terms, you probably haven’t 

made an informed decision about 

adding these innovations to your plan. 

RReenneewwiinngg  CCoommmmiittmmeennttss::  TTOO  DDOO  LLIISSTT  

This renewal packet includes a yellow renewal form and your 

Asset Review Report. To assure uninterrupted service from the 

LifeSpan™ Team at no additional charge be sure to: 

Select the best date and location to attend an Annual Family 

Reunion™ (AFR), mark the yellow renewal form we provided, and 

return it immediately. Sometimes an AFR fills up, so the sooner 

you return your reservation, the more likely you will get your first 

choice. Remember: the Annual Family Reunion™ is the central 

distribution point of our updating process. If you miss that, you 

lose much of the value we provide. Make it a priority on your 

calendar! 

Start updating your Asset Review Report™ (ARR) and return it to 

us by January 31, 2016. Read and follow the lime-green 

instruction sheet stapled to the ARR. Be sure to  

1. send appropriate Red Check Review™ (verification) paperwork 

for any new assets you add to the report, and 

2. update values on everything you still own…it is highly unlikely 

that anything stayed exactly the same. 

As requested by a number of clients, we sent the annual renewal 

invoice for your 2016 LifeSpan™ services by a separate mailing 

that went out about two weeks ago, hoping to keep it out of your 

giant Christmas Mail Pile. If you haven’t already done so, please 

pay by the due date of January 20, 2016 (if you pay after January 

31 please be sure to add the $25 late fee!). 
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FFrroomm  tthhee  DDeesskk  ooff  MMaannaaggeemmeenntt 

As I get older [and wiser J of course] I realize that 

time is going by at lightning speed, and if I’m not 

careful I’ll miss out on opportunities and experiences.  

I recently reduced my hours because I now have a 

school-ager who needs more of my time.  I am very 

blessed to have this job and the flexibility that has 

been given to me.  This being said, I am still here 5 

days a week, just shorter days and I am ready to 

serve you!  I enjoy working with all of you each and 

every day.  At The Estate Planning Center, our goal 

is to give you a special experience with this not-so-

fun adventure called estate planning.   

Don’t forget: as a LifeSpan™ client, we provide 

you with a DocuBank® membership, which entitles 

you to a membership card to carry in your wallet, or 

somewhere handy, so that when asked for your 

medical directives, you can just simply pull out your 

card, give it to the hospital/doctor and they can 

quickly obtain your ADVANCE MEDICAL 

DIRECTIVES, including a Health Care Power of 

Attorney and Living Will.  If you have any questions 

about this, or you do not have your DocuBank® 

card, please call or email me.  This  service is 

provided to you at no additional charge…just one of 

the many privileges of being a LifeSpan™ client.   

Before leaving the subject of medical directives, 

don’t forget what Curt told us all at the 2015 Annual 

Family Reunion™ about the new “form” that Illinois 

introduced. If a medical provider looks at the Health 

Care Power of Attorney we drafted for you and tells 

you that you should sign the “new form that Illinois 

law provides,” you politely tell them “No, thank you. 

My attorney says this one is perfectly valid!” 

Remember the best compliment you can give us is 

referring a friend to us.  Their first step, of course, 

would be to attend one of our monthly Truth About 

Estate Planning™ workshops, presented by Curt and 

Sam.  As you know, the workshop is complimentary 

(but reservations are required) and there is no 

obligation.  We would be thrilled for your friends to 

check us out.  Our workshops are listed on our 

website, but you can always call us to get the 

upcoming dates/times.   

 

TThhee  SSeeccrr eett   TTeesstt   ooff   aa  HHeellppeerr  

So, what's the secret test for a named Helper? 
How can you know if you can't trust a potential 

Helper to make decisions for you when you can't 

make decisions yourself? 

The secret test of a Helper is to look at them and 

see how they handle their own lives now. 

Are they organized? 

Do they have things "under control"? 

Do they make wise decisions? 

Are they handling their money well? 

Are they generous and kind? 

Are they respected by their siblings? 

After you're gone, people will generally handle 

your money worse than they handle their own 

money. They will generally be more difficult to deal 

with in serving as your Helper than they are in 

dealing with their own lives. 

Being a Helper is stressful (especially since it 

typically happens after a crisis or death) and the 

stress causes people to act worse than they normally 

do. 

So, however they're handling things now, they'll 

actually do a worse job after you're gone. Does that 

give you cause for concern? If so, you should pick a 

different Helper. [adapted from an article by colleague David Edwards]

Sarah 

Sarah 
"[T]he human mind is seldom at stay: If you do not 

grow better, you will most undoubtedly grow worse."  

English writer Samuel Richardson 
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ñIf all of this seems like a great deal of trouble, think what's at stake. We are faced with the most evil enemy  
mankind has known in his long climb from the swamp to the stars. There can be no security anywhere in  
the free world if there is no fiscal and economic stability within the United States.ò - Ronald Reagan 

ññLL ii tt tt lleeòò  EEssttaattee  PPllaann  FFaaii lluurr eess  CCaann  CCaauussee  

ññBBiiggòò  HHeeaaddaacchheess 

You commit yourself to a maintenance program 

to ensure that your estate plan will work. This 

includes education, for yourself and for your 

family. Each year you are updating your asset 

review report with a fine tooth comb so that we 

can be sure you are fully funded. Every two years, 

whether or not you had any personal changes, your 

estate plan is getting updated, as laws and 

experience evolve. The goal is to make your vision 

(or “snapshot”) become a reality.  

All of this is essential to make sure that your plan 

does what you want it to when you die. Not only 

does this help us to secure all your planning 

benefits more efficiently at your death (thereby 

reducing the cost) it also makes life much easier 

on your Helpers. 

You all understand why we do things the way we 

do, but it is sometimes helpful to review it—

especially as we prepare to wrap up 

another year!  

Even the best laid plans can be derailed 

in little ways that are not readily apparent 

at the time. Usually, these just cause minor 

headaches, rather than catastrophic plan failures, 

but they can add up and lead to more work for 

everyone during a stressful time. Most of the time, 

the “mistake” isn’t even made by the client or 

Helper; rather by a banker or advisor who thinks 

they are just being helpful.    

I’ll give you an example of a situation recently:  

a widow was working with her banker in 

inventorying a safe deposit box. In the box were 

several EE bonds. They were on the asset report, 

we knew the location, and even the general 

amount of the bonds. The helpful banker stepped 

in and told the widow/client that their institution 

redeemed these types of bonds, so they could help 

out. The bank redeemed them all in the same 

transaction that many cash accounts were being 

consolidated, and did not give the client copies. In 

the end, everything was turned into cash and 

placed in one account, but we didn’t have the 

value of the EE bonds on date of death. Since we 

did not have the bond serial numbers readily 

available, we could not look them up on a 

valuation source to figure out the value as of date 

of death. We couldn’t just guess…the exact date of 

death value was needed for an estate tax return.   

You might see this example as harmless 

enough—probably not worth writing home about. 

Surely a bank would have records as to the amount 

redeemed! No harm, no foul, right?  

Unfortunately no, still a headache for everyone 

involved, and the apparent simplicity is part of 

why I use this as an example. True enough, the 

law requires the bank to keep detailed records of 

deposits. But the attorney still had to explain to the 

bank what was needed, so there was additional 

interaction required. In this instance, the bank 

didn’t understand or appreciate the need for the 

information (or, more likely, the request found its 

way into the hands of someone too busy to look at 

a computer) and provided a very generic and 

unhelpful answer. This in turn led to more time 

being taken, another round of explanation, 

perhaps a phone call…rinse and repeat… 

Hopefully you are seeing the theme here. It 

wasn’t that the problem couldn’t be fixed, but the 

banker just being “helpful” led us to another level 

of inquiries simply because we didn’t get the serial 

numbers collected.  

These little things can and do happen. Be aware 

of it, and the possibility that even the “small 

things” can add up, as we have to request more 

information. And sometimes, the plan failure can 

be more catastrophic. Always run everything by 

your counsel first, that’s why you have us. 

If you wish to preserve me I go in Tab F of the Personal 

Information section of your LifeSpan Client OrganizerTM! 

Sam 
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DDiiggiittaall  AAsssseettss 

A digital asset is 

defined as anything that 

is stored in a binary 

format which comes 

with the right to use. 

Huh? In English, that 

means stuff like your email 

account, Facebook account, website, or 

blog.  One might expect that, at one’s death, the 

fiduciary who will be handling estate settlement 

should have access to all of these items. There are 

many reasons for such access, including: 

¶ Consoling grieving loved ones, making images 

and writings of the deceased available; 

¶ Identifying and marshaling the assets in the 

estate, especially accounts that may exist solely 

online;  

¶ Heading off any post mortem attempts at identity 

theft; and 

¶ Preserving what might be thought of as a virtual 

diary contained in an electronic format. 

However, the law is surprisingly unsettled in this 

area. One thing is clear, however: unless your family 

has your passwords available, it will be difficult, if 

not practically impossible, to access your digital 

assets. Make sure someone you trust has that 

information. Remember, you could store a list of 

passwords in your Docubank® Safe. Then, if you so 

desire, we can keep your Docubank® Safe password 

in your confidential file at the law firm.  
 

"It is not the business of government to make 

men virtuous or religious, or to preserve the 

fool from the consequences of his own folly. 

Government should be repressive no further 

than is necessary to secure liberty by 

protecting the equal rights of each from 

aggression on the part of others, and the 

moment governmental prohibitions extend 

beyond this line they are in danger of 

defeating the very ends they are intended to 

serve."  

Henry George (1839-1897) 

GGrraannddmmaa  GGaayyllaa 

Well everyone, believe it or not….. It’s the 

Most Wonderful Time of the Year, again.   I must 

be getting old…time is going WAY TOO FAST!! 

Speaking of getting older, as many of you know, 

this year my husband and I officially joined the 

greatest club ever—that would be the Grandparent 

Club. Yes, Carleigh Grace arrived safe and sound 

July 29th.  It is quite exciting to say the least, and I’m 

always ready to share a picture or two. J 

A few short weeks after Carleigh was born, my 

precious Mom went to be with Jesus.  As you can 

imagine, that was a lot of change in a very short 

period of time. There is a line from a song I love that 

says “Life is Precious, Life is Sweet.” That sure 

rings true, now more than ever. 

As many of you know as Settlement Coordinator at 

the Estate Planning Center, I assist Sam as we help 

our clients navigate through Step Three of the 

LifeSpan™ Process. I must say, I have always 

embraced my role as Settlement Coordinator, but 

now I have even more empathy for our clients and 

their families during this difficult time.  I truly love 

hearing the special stories and memories they share, 

because each family has their own unique legacy to 

leave. This is part of transferring your wisdom along 

with your wealth.  

Many of you and your helpers have taken 

advantage of our Family Education Programs™ in 

person or by watching on-line. This information and 

training does make quite a difference in preparing 

your loved ones for our Settlement Process.   

As a reminder the Annual Family Reunions™ are 

just around the corner, so be sure and make your 

reservation to attend one of these dates.  This is the 

program you are required to attend each year as part 

of your commitment to making your estate plan 

work. Valuable information and training is provided 

by Curt and Sam, along with an update to your 

Client Organizer™, as well as receiving your 

calendar of our events for the year. 

As always, if I can ever be of assistance to you, 

remember I am just an email or phone call away. 

Have a Merry Christmas, and enjoy this special time 

of the year! Gayla 
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[[ccoonnttiinnuueedd  ffrroomm  ppaaggee  11]] 

WWhhaatt’’ss  TThhee  WWoorrsstt  TThhaatt  CCoouulldd  HHaappppeenn??    

So, you have invested literally years of 

thoughtful attention to developing and maintaining 

an extraordinary estate plan that will: 

a. assure the orderly management of your care and 

finances in accordance with your wishes if you 

become disabled, 

b. make sure that (if you are married) your spouse 

will be provided for comfortably by protected 

assets, and 

c. provide many uncommon advantages (including 

broad control of a protected inheritance) to your 

heirs. 

Would it surprise you if I said that the average 

person who is not a client of our firm has done far 

more “ordinary” planning, taking what someone 

said was a “simpler” route? And if I said that upon 

their disability and death the “simpler” or 

“ordinary” plan will cause more expense and 

difficulties for their family, and that their heirs will 

receive fewer advantages? It’s true. 

So, after all you’ve done, wouldn’t it be 

tragic if someone came along and effectively 

cancelled out your plan and replaced it with a 

merely ordinary plan that does so much less for 

you and your heirs? And wouldn’t it be even 

more ironic if it were your own children? 

Shocking as it may seem, we have heard of this 

happening. It would look something like this:  

You start to decline in health and become 

more dependent upon a child who is 

supposed to help make your plan work, but 

the child tells you, “My attorney says you 

don’t need all of this.” Then, ignorant of all 

that went into your plan and oblivious to the 

benefits you want to provide them, they 

‘help’ you replace it with ordinary, one-size-

fits-all form documents. 

What an irony! At the point in your life when 

you are most vulnerable—when you appreciate 

your children taking an interest in your situation, 

when all the planning you did is actually about to 

demonstrate its true value, when your effort is 

about to make the tough decisions easier for the 

kids, and right before the plan delivers their 

protected inheritance—they get involved just 

enough to replace your extraordinary plan with 

something merely “ordinary.” 

As odd as it might seem, you have to PLAN TO 

PROTECT YOUR PLAN from your well-meaning 

Helpers! We are convinced by experience that the 

best tool to prevent this “worst thing that could 

happen” is for 

you to help your 

children learn 

about the 

extraordinary 

thought you put 

into the plan and the 

benefits you want 

them to receive. Tell them—with some 

excitement!—about your detailed disability 

instructions and about their beneficiary-controlled 

(“school bus”) trusts.  

Anything that is “extraordinary” is not 

commonly understood and will create a degree of 

apprehension and mistrust. Education is the key: 

share your goals and what you know with your 

family, and encourage them to attend our Family 

Education Programs
™

. Together, we can help 

your Helpers appreciate what you have done, so 

they won’t even think of undermining your efforts.  

If a son or daughter is ready to start “helping” 

you with your finances, your care decisions, etc., 

you tell them that they must first learn about your 

plan! If they cannot attend our programs in person, 

send them to our website to watch the online 

videos. Be sure to have them complete the 

Certificate of Attendance. It helps us know what to 

expect when we get a call from your Helpers: is 

this one who may be looking to undermine your 

plan, or one who understands the plan? 

 

 

 

Videos are in the exclusive Client Resources area of our 
website. Clients are encouraged to share their username and 

password with family members. J 

If you watch a video send in a Certificate of Attendance. 

Curt 

"The necessity of every one paying in his own labor for what he consumes, affords 
the only legitimate and effectual check to excessive luxury, which has so often 
ruined individuals, states and empires; and which has now brought almost 

universal bankruptcy upon us."    Josiah Warren (1798-1874) 
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OOnn  tthhee  RRiigghhtt  ooff  SSeellff  PPrrootteeccttiioonn…… 

"A well regulated Militia, being necessary to the 

security of a free State, the right of the people to 

keep and bear Arms, shall not be infringed.” Second 

Amendment to the U.S. Constitution.   

One might wonder…who or what is a Militia? The 

founding Fathers answered thusly: 

“I ask, sir, what is the militia? It is the whole 

people except for a few public officials.” George 

Mason 

“A militia when properly formed are in fact the 

people themselves…and include…all men capable 

of bearing arms.” Richard Lee 

Overall, firearms-related homicides have dropped 

dramatically over the last two decades, all while 

gun ownership has greatly increased.  

“How can anyone consider it to be either logical or 

moral to force other people to be defenseless because 

of a theory without any factual evidence? Yet that is 

what gun control laws amount to.” Thomas Sowell 

"[One] reason for the left-right divide on guns is 

that the two sides ask different questions when 

formulating social policies. The right tends to ask, 

'Does it do good?' The left is more likely to ask, 

'Does it feel good?' …I would ask every 

journalist who cares about truth to ask every 

politician who argues for more guns laws, and 

every anti-gun activist, just two questions: 

'Which do you believe would do more to decrease 

gun violence in America—more gun laws or 

more fathers?' 'More gun laws or more church 

attendance?'” Dennis Prager 

Among Western nations, the U.S. is 8th in mass 

murder events with firearms, and, regarding all 

murders in the U.S., if you are not associated 

with drugs or gangs, your probability of being 

murdered is on par with the safest nations in the 

West. … Of the roughly 30,000 gun-related 

deaths in the U.S. every year, more than two-

thirds are suicides. Liberal politicians not only 

don't ever make the distinction (because 30,000 

gun deaths sounds far worse than 8,500 murders), 

they push assisted suicide laws like the one Gov. 

Jerry Brown recently signed in California. Patriot 

Post 

TTooddaayy’’ss  CCoolllleeggee  SSttuuddeennttss 

Young people starting college this yearé 

¶ Never have to remember any of their friendsõ 

birthdays, thanks to Facebook 

¶ Never have to remember phone numbers 

¶ Donõt have to rush home to catch their favorite TV 

show, or sit through commercials 

¶ Have never had to use the Yellow Pages 

¶ Donõt use encyclopedias  

¶ Wonõt be pulling all-nighters in the school computer 

lab  

¶ Have never had to refold a map 

¶ Have never had to make a collect call, or worry about 

long-distance charges 

¶ Donõt write thank-you notes in cursive ð or by hand, 

for that matter  

¶ Will never experience waiting for hours for their 

favorite song to come on the radio 

¶ Donõt have to be selective about which photos to take 

to avoid wasting film 

¶ Have never seen a one-term president 

¶ Donõt know how to balance a checkbook (A problem, 

as they do overdraft their debit cards.) 

ñIf you once forfeit the confidence of your fellow citizens, you can never regain 
their respect and esteem.  It is true that you may fool all of the people some of the 
time; you can even fool some of the people all the time; but you canôt fool all the 

people all the time.ò   - Abraham Lincoln; ironically in Clinton, Illinois  
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DDiidd  SSoommeeoonnee  MMeennttiioonn  FFuunnddiinngg?? 

Another year is at end and time to send your 

Asset Review Reports for you to update. 

Remember, as you add new assets to your report, 

send in verification with the report. If you should 

change financial companies we will need all new 

verification on all assets that were transferred.  

During the 2014 & 2015 Client Update 

Programs
™

 (CUP) we provided a Funding 

Verification Report for each of you to review. I 

think we had good response and some assets that 

were not verified got verified. Many of you had 

told us about new assets but provided no Red 

Check Review
™

 paperwork; handing out the 

reports at the CUPs worked as a sort of dragnet to 

gather in missing verifications! Some of you have 

still not given us what we need, however… 

If any asset on your Asset Review Report does 

not have a check mark by it, we do not have 

verification on that asset. Like Curt and Sam said 

at the CUPs, verified titling (funding) is critical to 

make sure your assets go to whom you want, the 

way you want, and avoid probate and extra fees.  

Remember this is a service we provide for you 

and are here to help you! I know it takes a lot of 

work to keep your assets up to date but think of all 

the hard work you put into having what you have. 

It’s worth it! Please give me a call if you have any 

questions or need assistance. 

 

Yes, we sometimes quote liberals in this newsletter…  

"[Students today] don't want to hear diverse 

views on college campuses. ... They want 

complete freedom over their sex lives, over their 

personal lives, over the use of drugs, but they 

want mommy and daddy dean and president to 

please give them a safe place [to] protect them 

from ideas that may be insensitive. ... [Y]ou 

have to call these things what they are: double 

standards, hypocrisy, bigotry, McCarthyism, 

and the fog of fascism is descending quickly over 

many American universities."  

liberal law professor Alan Dershowitz 

DDiidd  yyoouu  aatttteenndd    

BBaacckk  ttoo  tthhee  NNoott--SSoo--BBaassiiccss?? 

During the summer of 2015 we presented a 

unique program for clients and their families 

which—unless you attended in person—

deserves your attention. It may be one of 

the nicest gifts you could give your 

children! Back to the Not-So-Basics™ 

was a review of some of the most innovative 

planning ideas that we have offered clients over the 

past 15 years or so, such as these:  

the Bounty Clause 

the Poorer Spouse Technique 

the Marital-Family Toggle Switch 

a Sprinkler System 

an income taxation Automatic Transmission 

Some new planning ideas are ‘standard 

upgrades’—we simply add them to your plan at a 

CUP and tell you about it. But the above innovations 

require clients to make a personal choice: ‘optional 

upgrades’ you could say. You need to hear the 

explanation (which we gave at Back to the Not-So-

Basics™) and then let us know whether you like each 

of these provisions. (Your heirs will like several!) 

If you didn’t attend the presentation live, you 

really should go online and watch the video 

recording (which should be available on our website 

around January 4). Have your Design Template 

handy. Print and complete the checklist while you 

watch, then return it to us so that the techniques you 

like will be included in your next regular update.                    Sherry French 

"The reason [people] do not find God is that they do not want 
Him, or at least do not want Him to be God. Wanting God to be 
God is very different from wanting God to help me."  

Dallas Willard, Renovation of the Heart 
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AAvvvvoo..ccoomm  RReeccooggnniittiioonn  

You might want to join the entire service team 

here at The Estate Planning Center in 

congratulating Curt for being recognized by the 

attorney rating website 

Avvo.com as a Clients’ 

Choice Estate Planning 

Attorney for 2015 and being 

awarded their highest 

available 10.0 Superb Top 

Attorney Estate Planning 
rating. 

According to their website, the Avvo Rating 

ñis our effort to evaluate a lawyerôs background 

based on the information available in an 

attorneyôs Avvo profile. We create the rating using 

a model that considers information the lawyer has 

included on their profile in addition to information 

we collect from public sources like state bar 

associations and lawyer websites.” Among other 

factors, peer endorsements, industry recognition 

and level of experience are considered. 

The recognition for 

Client’s Choice is awarded to 

attorneys based solely on 

experiences and results that 

are provided directly from 

clients on the website. That 

means you! The entire team 

thanks all of you for the terrific reviews of Curt 

that allowed him to achieve this recognition. Your 

comments are very humbling and motivate us to 

keep the high standards we have set for ourselves.  

If you have not and would like to write a review 

for either Curt or Sam, just go to www.avvo.com 

and on the Directory option click on the menu 

FIND YOUR LAWYER. Once you’ve found 

either Curt or Sam, select the option to “review” 

on their page. Thanks for all of the feedback. 

 

 

 

 

TThhoouugghhtt--PPrroovvookkiinngg  PPeerrcceennttaaggeess 

75% 
of the work force will be made up of 

millennials by the year 2025 

70% 
of marriages that began in the 1990s reached 

their 15
th
 anniversary 

60% 
of divorces are initiated by women after the age 

of 40 

1% 
of those age 65 to 74 are presently in a nursing 

home 

35% 
of the American population age 65 or older will 

eventually enter a nursing home 

70% 
of people turning 65 will at some point need 

some form of long term care 

76% 
of Americans viewed caring for aging parents a 

responsibility 
  

Good Tidings of Great Joy 

"Do not be afraid, for behold, I bring you good 
tidings of great joy which will be to all people. 
"For there is born to you this day in the city of 
David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord. 
And this will be the sign to you: You will find a 
Babe wrapped in swaddling cloths, lying in a 
manger." And suddenly there was with the angel a 
multitude of the heavenly host praising God and 
saying: "Glory to God in the highest, And on 
earth peace, goodwill toward men!" So it was, 
when the angels had gone away from them into 
heaven, that the shepherds said to one another, 
"Let us now go to 
Bethlehem and see 
this thing that has come 
to pass, which the Lord 
has made known to us." 
Luke 2:10-15  

New King James version 

We wish you a 

   blessed Christmas 

I BELIEVE THAT PEOPLE DON’T CARE  

HOW MUCH YOU KNOW UNTIL THEY  

KNOW HOW MUCH YOU CARE.” 
Richard H. Ferguson  

1936-2008 

http://www.avvo.com/

